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PG&E – Study 386 R1
Pacific Gas and Electric Company’s 1996 and 1997 Residential New Construction Program Retention Study
Introduction and Executive Summary

This is a Verification Report (“VR”) of Pacific Gas and Electric Company’s (“PG&E”) retention study of measures for which rebates were paid in program years 1996 and 1997 (PY96 and PY97) through PG&E’s Residential New Construction (“RNC”) Program.  The study was performed by RLW Analytics (“RLW”).

The study evaluates retention for the following four measures:

· high efficiency air conditioners,

· high efficiency ducts,

· natural gas cooktops/ranges, and

· gas stubs in laundry rooms.

The study relies on data collected from participants in the RNC Program, who installed energy efficiency measures through the Comfort Home component in 1996 and 1997.  A total of 414 telephone interviews were conducted (207 surveys for each program year).  The objective of the study is to use this data to generate statistical estimates of the effective useful life (“EUL”) for those measures studied.  As one would expect of a residential construction program, the retention rates were very high for measures studied just a few years after their installation.  Indeed, no failures were found for gas dryer stubs.  For the other measures included in the retention study, survival rates ranged from 97.6 percent for gas cooktops/ranges in PY96 to 100 percent for high efficiency central air conditioners in PY97.    

Because of the minimal number of failures, the study authors make no attempt to estimate an ex post, EUL for those measures included in the study.  As a result, the study recommends that the ex ante EUL estimates be used in the utility’s third earnings claim.

Recommended Changes to Filed EUL Estimates

This retention study appears to have been performed in general compliance with the Protocols.  ECONorthwest recommends that no adjustments be made to the ex ante EULs for those measures studied.
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